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A Message for September 2023 
Releasing the Energy of the Old  

 
From the Archangelic Realm of Michael this is Michael and We come to you as you are 
now opening up to new aspects of your life and moving through various aspects of your 
life. Moving through old aspects of your life that you are beginning to move out of as you 
move into your new month of September in your year of 2023.  
 
You are opening up to various tributaries in your life. More so seeing your life in a bigger 
picture or in a grander scope of life where it is not just pigeon holed into one aspect of 
your life. You are opening up to a grandness of life, a greatness life and a grandness and 
greatness of yourself. Viewing all the aspects of yourself as opposed to one aspect of 
yourself. Seeing you as an all-encompassing individuated soul on your pathway in the 
human incarnation. You are moving into this place because of work you have done over 
the vast many months We have been coming to you that is now allowing you to release 
the old aspects of life and the old belief systems about yourself.  And incrementally seeing 
these wonderful aspects of yourself, seeing your life as a whole encompassing aspect of 
you in the existence in the human form.  
 
As We said to you when We came to you in August, the transition period is a slow 
process. As you move through your month of September you will be continuing the 
transition period through the first two weeks of September. You can look at the first two 
weeks of your month of September as continuing the transition period as you move 
through the entirety of the month of September. As you move through the first two weeks 
of September and the transition period begins to move to a head in the midpoint of the 
month you will energetically move into a greater sense of greatness of self. What we mean 
by this it is a full knowingness of who you are by moving into the depth and breadth of 
your heart space in the soul space.   
 
As you move through your month of September, the first two weeks will continue the 
transition process. And as you move through that transition process you will begin to 
release and let go of the old which is the most important part about the ending of this 
transition period. What you will be releasing are the old aspects energetically within the 
physical body. You will be releasing old memories. Memories of the past will come up but 
it is most important to concentrate on the energetic aspects in this transition.  
 
You have moved through the over analytical process of what has transpired with the 
wounding of the child. You now can begin to transition from that into a place of 



energetically moving what has been trapped or repressed and suppressed in your physical 
body. You now can begin to move that energy. This is happening for many. And as you 
begin to move that energy you will begin to fully release the old. And the new doorways 
in the world will begin to open. This is happening for many as well.  
 
New doorways are opening up for many but they are not fully opened. It is as if there is a 
crack in the doorway and many are peering through the new doorway out into the world. 
What is beginning to crystalize and appear for them are aspects of the new life. Many are 
beginning to look at the new life and instead of peering through that doorway into an 
emptiness, there are aspects of the new life that are beginning for many. It is about being 
with those new aspects that are coming to you. It is what many have set their intentions to 
have in their life and opening up to what they have said they wanted in their life be that.  
 
We asked you in your month of August to create a list if you so choose of what the new 
life looks like and includes. As you move through these first two weeks of your month of 
September create that list or allow that list to formulate for you.  
 
Each and every one of you as We have said many times before, are looking at a life they 
say they want. Seeing the life they say they want. You are having the life right now that 
you are having, now you are looking at the new life you say you want that is coming from 
a place in the depth and breadth of your soul space, your heart space. What is transpiring 
for many is you are now connecting energetically through your heart space and releasing 
the third dimensional realm.  
 
What is transpiring for many is you are moving to a higher level of fifth dimensional and 
multi-dimensional beingness where you are releasing the third dimensional realm and the 
old belief systems of the third dimensional realm. Now opening up to your heart space 
and connecting energetically with what you say you want. 
 
When you look at the list you create or will be created for you in the next two weeks of 
your month of September, begin to connect with what is transpiring in your life 
energetically through your heart space. Begin to feel what is transpiring. Many are making 
connections with others and what is transpiring is that connection is not coming from their 
attachment or what they envisioned what they wanted in the third dimensional realm. 
What is coming to them now is energetically connected in your heart space.  
 
You may be wondering why certain things are transpiring in your life. There is an aspect 
of connection with what is transpiring or in relationships with others in your life, new 
relationships with others in your life. You are wondering why it didn’t fit the model that 
you thought it would be. You are wondering what is not fitting the model that you thought 
it would but it is connecting on a level you have never experienced in your heart space.  
 
Each and every one of you has a model. You have been modeled what your life quite 
possibly could or should be. What is transpiring now is that model is breaking up. In many 



ways disintegrating from your memory. And you are now moving into a new aspect of 
your soul plan. It is why We said to you, when the new doorway opens it may seem 
empty to you. This is because you are disintegrating the model of what you thought your 
life should be. Quite possibly the model of the relationships you are having. What you 
thought they should be that is based upon what you have been modeled. As you move 
into the depth and breadth of your heart space you release the old and release 
energetically the repressed and suppressed memories and feelings. Allowing the energy to 
move and be released. In many ways you are erasing the model of what you thought your 
life should be, could be and what the relationships could be, should be and look like.  
 
You are moving into a deeper sense of multi-dimensional beingness. Where you are now 
connecting through your heart space based upon your soul plan. Letting go the 
attachments of the model to the third dimensional realm. As you do this, you are 
wondering why you are feeling differently. Why you are resonating differently with others. 
It is not quite what I pictured it to be or wanted it to be. Based upon where I have moved 
to and released in the depth and breadth of my heart space through my personal process 
what is transpiring now is heartfelt connections with others outside of you and moving 
into a different modality of life.  
 
The old no longer serves you. The old no longer works for you.  
 
It is about remaining open to the possibilities and probabilities of the new life.  
                                                           
 


